HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday January 5, 2004

	1.
	Present: Dianne Ackerman, Ron Blunt (representing John Brunskill), Alistair Cook, Jean Hodgkinson, Jon Litherland, Bob Musgrave, Anne Mainwaring.
	ACTION:

	2.
	Apologies were received from Judy Dawson, James Fletcher Tim Pritt, Andrew Simpson.

Bob Musgrave took the Chair as Roger Plank arrived late.
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These were read and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters arising:

a) Threshold. 

Anne reported that the work should be started w/b 12.01.04.

Anne to chase up, if the job is delayed any further.

b) Roof

The report from Keith Groom had been received. There was no immediate cause for concern, but condensation was causing dampness. The Committee agreed with Mr. Groom’s suggestion of installing Plastisol sheeting, when the repairs took place, which would provide insulation. It was AGREED to plan for a long term solution, rather than wait for an emergency.  Roger agreed to ask a colleague to advise on the cost benefit of installation of photovoltaic cells, and to discuss the possibility of the colleague also producing the Feasibility Study Report.   Anne to pass on a copy of the Report to James Fletcher and ask if he had any contacts as to building contractors and the use of solar panels.  James had sent a message to the Committee saying he had been in touch with the NPA re grants for using sustainable energy technology, but no information was available yet for the year 2004/05.

c) Cleaner. 

It was AGREED that the cleaner’s wages should be increased to £6.00 per hour. This should not set a precedent, but should be seen as an acknowledgement of the quality of his work.  Anne to write to Nick Somerton.

d) Key holders. 

The present system was working, Alistair now had his own key.

e) Lighting Box.

A copy of an estimate for work on the lighting box had been received and was discussed.   It was AGREED to pay 50% of the estimated price (£669.80) i.e. £334.90. 
	A.MAINWARING

R.PLANK

A.MAINWARING

A.MAINWARING

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report:

Alistair tabled his Report for the period – 01.11.03-31.12.03 which showed a profit of £698.53.  He drew the Committee’s attention to the amount to be paid for the insurance cover for the next 12 months, which amounted to £2059.62, after discussion it was AGREED that this should be paid.   It was also AGREED that the monies on deposit should be moved to a higher interest account, the Charity Commission’s Savings Fund was thought to be a suitable account for our purposes. 
	A.COOK



	6.
	Correspondence.

A letter had been received from Derbyshire Dales re the Reform of the Licensing Law.  It was decided that it was to our advantage to receive further information on the Licensing Bill. Judy reported that she would deal with the Performing Rights Licence. 
	A.MAINWARING



	7.
	Bookings Report/Letting Secretary

There was nothing much to report re bookings, except that the camp at Christmas had been a success.   It was AGREED that Judy should put a notice in the Hathersage News, asking for a volunteer to act as Lettings Secretary.
	J.DAWSON



	8.
	Child Protection Policy.

Anne reported that she had been in contact with Helen Lidgett, the Village Hall adviser for Derbyshire Rural Community Council.  Anne was advised that the Memorial Hall would need a ‘Hall Policy’, and that information was being sent. 
	

	9
	Any other business.

Alistair opened discussion on whether the word ‘War’ should be used in the name of the Memorial Hall.   It did not appear in any official document, except for our headed notepaper, Minutes and Agendas.   It was AGREED to drop the word War, from the title and that Alistair would write to all the service providers giving the correct address and postcode (S32 1DU) for the Hall.


	

	10.
	Date of next meeting: Monday, 1st March 2004, after the AGM in the Committee Room at the Memorial Hall.
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, March 1st, 2004, after the AGM

 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall 

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (January 5th 2004) (attached)

4. Matters arising from the Minutes:

a) Threshold

b) Roof

c) Cleaner 

d) Lighting box

e) Change of name

5. Treasurer’s Report

6. Correspondence

7. Bookings Report/New Lettings Secretary

8. Child Protection Policy – (See attached)

9. Any Other Business

10. Date of next meeting: TO BE DISCUSSED – Monday May 3rd is a Bank Holiday.

